
Orchard Primary General Meeting Minutes

May 11th, 2016
4:00pm

Meeting called to order by Erin Campbell at 3:59pm

Motion to accept April 11th, 2016 meeting minutes by Mrs. Ruhala, 2nd by Mrs. Dupuis

Treasurer Report:
Motion to accept by Mrs. Rawlings, 2nd by Melissa McConnell

Principal Report:

4th Grade M-Step began this week.  Our students are really being RAD Raiders, trying hard, 
and being respectfully quiet in the hallways.

WOW!  Did the teachers and staff ever feel the love.  Thank you, thank you, thank you for all the 
treats, and the wonderful lunch, the door prizes, and the massages.  Believe me when I say 

everyone felt truly spoiled!!
Friday the K-12 Art Show, 4-7 p.m., at the high school.  The performance of Annie starts 

immediately afterward.  We invite you to enjoy a full night of family entertainment.
Field trip season is in full swing.  Your monetary support benefits all of our students.

The 4th Grade “Steppin’ Up” night and recorder concert is scheduled for 5-26 at 6:00 p.m.  This 
will take place at the MS.

Respectfully submitted,
Tamie Rawlings

Finished Business:

Teacher Appreciation:  “It was awesome”  Teachers were asked to think of anything they may 
need or want for the teachers lounge for next year.

Labels For Education:  Four $250 Gift cards were received and delivered to Art, Music, Gym, 
and Library.  

Vinckier’s Receipts: Items were purchased for STEAM and playground equipment with the 
earnings.



Current Business:

Fun Run:  This will be held on May 20th through the orchard with obstacles.  It will take place 
during recess/lunch time.  We received a generous donation of water, and still looking for raffle 

prizes.
Field Day:  Things are progressing as scheduled.  Volunteers are still needed.  If there is rain it 

will be moved inside.
Box Top Contest:  This goes until May 18th.  This is also the last chance for Labels for 

Education (the program is ending).
School Supplies:  The order forms will be going out this week.

Large Purchase Items:  May look into several smaller funds.  Teachers are unable to come up 
with a large item at this time.  We will also revisit at the beginning of the 2016-17 school year.

Teacher Reimbursement:  A letter will be sent to the teachers by May 16th.
Memorial Tree:  Will be purchasing a sugar maple so that it can eventually be tapped.

Motion to close by Mrs Howden, 2nd by Mrs. Ruhala


